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Solva Care
We had a little celebration on the 3rd of February’s coffee
morning in the Solva Memorial Hall, to thank Mollie Roach,
Carol Ann Jones and Fran Barker for all the good work they
have done for the charity over the years. Mollie has stepped
down as the Chair of Solva Care but will continue as a trustee. 
Carol Ann and Fran have left as trustees but both continue to
be involved. 

Mollie has been succeeded as Chair by Barbara Bale and 
John Holland is the new Vice chair. (pictured right)

 
We also have a new trustee – Maggie McKenzie 
(pictured below)

"I grew up in Australia where I trained and worked as a Physiotherapist
and travelled to live in London in the early, experimental and fun 70’s.
After working in a number of unusual settings to broaden my medical
interests, I retrained as a Psychotherapist, running a large training
organisation in London which we closed early this year. I discovered
Pembrokeshire and Solva 27 years ago and moved in 2012 where I now
live with my charming and energetic cavapoo, Eski. I’m passionate
about all living beings deserving respect and kindness."

Memories of the Memorial Hall
Memories, photographs, anecdotes etc of each decade of the Memorial Hall needed ASAP.

You were there..... PLEASE.... tell us about it!
  carol-ann-jones@hotmail.co.uk / 01437 721374. or 07970 614233



Wild Yoga Studio

Are you looking to find some movement
and regain a little mobility, all the while
taking care of your wellbeing? WILD Yoga
Studio in Lower Solva is offering Chair Yoga
Classes every Monday at 11am.  
A gentle and encouraging 45 minute flow,
followed by homemade treats, a cup of
coffee (or tea!) and a good chat!
For more information or to book a space,
simply call Bethany on 07930725408.

St Davids and Solva Art Group
                                   St Davids and Solva Art Group are delighted to announce that we will       
                                   be holding our Spring Exhibition in Oriel Y Parc, St Davids. We are  
                                   delighted to be back in action and have been painting hard over the  
                                   last two years so there will be plenty of new work to view and
                                   purchase !! The Exhibition opens on Monday 11th of April at 
9.30 am and runs daily until Sunday 17th when it closes at 4.00pm. 
The eagle eyed will have noticed that we have ONE week rather
than two – so put the dates in your diary now so you don’t miss 
our Spring Exhibition 2022. 
Daily 9.30 - 4.30pm Monday 11th – Sunday 17th 
closing early on Sunday 17th.

Solva Mini Library - Increased Hours 
Our well-stocked Library now has a group of volunteers, which means that we can open
the library every Tuesday from 10am - 12 noon and from 2.00pm - 4.00pm. 
We are hoping that this will enable and encourage more people in the village area to
make use of it.
There are no charges, no fines and no time limit for returning books. All are welcome to
come along and have a browse. Luncheon Club members and those who come to
Thursday Coffee Morning continue to have access as before.
We hope to see you soon.

Guided Meditation

Catrin Rees is offering a Safe Space for
women to come to, to rest, restore,
recalibrate through mostly a guided
meditation. 

Every Sunday from 11-12pm via zoom.
The sessions are free at the moment. 
If you’d like to come, let me know!

http://www.catrinrees-doherty.com

West Wales Walking for Well-being
West are running walks every Monday… minibus shuttle from football club at 14:15
stopping at both lay-bys on route downhill to lower Solva, for a short well-being walk.
Walks are paced to suit those who are not used to being active. To book onto a walk,
either use our website www.westwaleswalkingforwellbeing or if wanting to be picked up
please phone Sam on 07796526166 or email same@pembrokeshire.co.uk 

http://www.catrinrees-doherty.com/
http://www.westwaleswalkingforwellbeing/
mailto:same@pembrokeshire.co.uk




Edge Festival

29th, 30th and 31st of July 2022

Preparations for the Edge Festival are moving at a pace. We announced the headline
bands last month, but in case you’ve forgotten, they are: The Wild Boys, U2UK, Blondied
and Honey Fungus. We will be announcing more acts soon.

Thankyou to everyone in the village who bought tickets from Helen Thomas. The discount
price of £40 ends at the end of February, so please contact Helen now if you want one of
these tickets.

You can still buy Early Bird tickets from Helen from March onwards for £45 each (£25 for
16–17-year-olds) and avoid paying the booking fee for online tickets.

Would you like to help make the Edge Festival a huge success this summer? 
We are looking for people who can spend a small amount of time between
now and July to come and join us. If you would like to help, 
please contact Patrick on 07900 241774 
or Chris and Ellie on 07788 583602. 
Or email us at info@edgefestival.co.uk


Summer is coming!

The St Davids Festival of Ideas
This festival has now received a grant from Enhancing Pembrokeshire to help meet the
costs of putting on a festival of this sort in St Davids. The speaker list is hugely impressive
with the former Archbishop of Canterbury, Rowan Williams leading a cast of speakers that
includes: Paul Mason, the journalist and writer, Professor Julian Marchesi, an expert on
gut health, Simon Wright of Wrights Emporium, Eddie Butler the rugby commentator and
author, our own Rachel Kelway-Lewis, amongst many others. Sessions will be in English
with one discussion principally in Welsh. This glittering role of speakers will discuss topics
including spirituality, tourism, sport, food, and housing equality. The discussions will be
designed to lead to action. Tickets are limited so please buy yours as soon as possible,
this event will grow bigger every year so be in it at the beginning!  25th - 26th March
https://www.stdavidsideas.co.uk/buy-tickets/

                                 Scarecrow Trail
Planned for early August as usual. The theme this year is SEAFARERS
Reserve your character with Fran (07377059265)
First come first served

Solva Cinema
3 March First Cow (as in last newsletter)
7 April    The House of Gucci (15) Drama, based on true events, telling 
                the story of the family behind the iconic fashion house.
5 May     No Time to Die (James Bond) (12A) – a special evening – tbc

https://www.stdavidsideas.co.uk/buy-tickets/


Parc y Capel Fete
The fete is coming back! Solva Community Council has now taken under its control Parc y
Capel from Y Capel Uchaf, so this wonderful green space truly becomes a community
asset. We want to celebrate the return of summer and, hopefully, the receding threat of
Covid, by holding the usual May Fete. The Parc’s new flagpole will be in place and there
will be the usual mix of early summer fete events — a mini crufts, hooplas, pirate’s map,
bottle stall, bargain stall of quality pre-loved clothes and books, hot dog stall. Teas and
super cakes will be served — let’s show the world that Solva is back in business! The fete
day will be a Saturday in May, probably 21st of May but please keep an eye on this
newsletter for updates. If you want to get involved contact Ifor, Vicky or Joe.

Multi Generational Path
This project has been given a new lease of life by the promise of funds from a generous
donor. We have contacted the Pembrokeshire coast National Parks Authority who have
committed to helping get this much needed asset in place. The PCNPA is responsible for
maintaining the footpath network along the coast. The idea is to create at least the first
leg of a path that will help wheelchair and buggy users get from the top of the village to
the lower, whilst travelling over an easy surface with no huge gradients to negotiate. This,
we believe, is an essential component in making our village accessible to all.

Solva Care - Connecting our Community 
Do you, or does someone you know, need assistance with: 
Picking up medication from the surgery or pharmacy / A lift to the surgery 
or post office / Dog walking / Befriending someone to talk to on the phone /
Shopping/picking up the paper / Info or support to access services 
Solva Care is here to offer friendly, neighbourly support and has many local volunteers to
give you a hand - just give us a call. Or, if you would consider becoming a volunteer
contact: Lena Dixon, Coordinator: 07805 717556 / contact@solvacare.co.uk

Clwb Solfach/Solva Luncheon Club

We are glad that we continue to provide the
Wednesday lunches even though the
numbers do fluctuate! Please contact Jane
Pascoe 01437 721544 if you, or anyone you
know locally, would like to attend.

Arts Council 



At last we are able to give you a date for 
the next Night Out production: 
Saturday, April 9th. 7.30 Memorial Hall
Kepow Theatre (Kevin) 
For more details and to book: 01437721374

Christian meeting
A small group of local Christians meeting at the Football Clubhouse in Upper Solva would
like to invite others to join us for fellowship and prayer. We meet on alternate Sunday
mornings at 10.30am. Bring your Bible and a mug for a hot drink! We would love 
to see you. For further details, contact Nadia on 07890 598 686

The dates are: March 6th and 20th/ April 3rd



Jilly
01437 720922

SOLVA WI

We met in the Hall on Thursday 10th February. The speaker, Gareth Mills from the
Pembroke Dock Heritage Centre started the meeting and held our attention totally.
His talk and slide show on ‘GI Brides’ covered a far greater area including the influx of US
troops all over the South Wales coast practising for D-Day. The largest American
contingent to come to Pembrokeshire was the 110th Regiment of the 28th US Infantry
Division (known as the Keystone Division). Out of some 17,000 men who landed in
Newport, Monmouthshire in October 1943, over 2000 GI's arrived at Pembroke Dock
railway station at the dead of night. A number of residents awoke in the night fearing
that the German Invasion had started! Thousands of these young soldiers from the
110th Regiment died between November 1944 and January 1945 in two of the bloodiest
battles of the war, the Hürtgen Forest for the Siegfried Line, and the Battle of the Bulge
in Ardennes. Sadly, for so many of these GIs, the towns and villages of Pembrokeshire
and their inhabitants, were the last friendly people and places they would know.
The next exhibition, due to open midway through 2022, will be the story of the building
of the Millennium Falcon – a must for fans of Star Wars!
The business meeting then followed – Matters discussed included what had been, until
Covid restrictions, the annual event of a fundraising Pancake Coffee morning. After some
discussion, it was decided to go ahead with it this year especially as it falls on St Davids
Day. We request that you wear masks on entry and hand sanitise. WI members will take
your order once you’re seated and then bring it to you. Price £2.50 for coffee & pancake,
extra pancakes 50p each. The local charity we are raising funds for is ‘Get the boys a lift’.
Numbers for the trip to Cegin Gareth on 10th March 
were finalised.
Our aim for the PFWI 100 year challenge was to collect 100 
bags of rubbish – slowly but surely we will do so!
The Book and the Walking group meeting dates and venues 
were decided on. Flower posy of the month was won by Mary 
Haughton and the Raffle by Jenny Jones
We would welcome new members – please come along to 
our next meeting in the Hall at 2pm on Thursday 14th April

The 4Wards Community Project
Solva Care’s Together for Change Programme has secured £61K from the UK Community
Renewal Grant for the Wards on the St Davids Peninsula and Milford East to look at
collaborating on projects and initiatives that would boost the wellbeing and prosperity of
our communities. Our County Councillor and Solva Community Council are involved in
steering the Project which will appoint workers in each ward to bring people together to
see what our strengths are and how collaboration could help. Look out for events in the
period March – May, and come and put forward your ideas for strengthening and
sustaining our communities. For further info please contact TfC Coordinator Jessie
Buchanan Jessie.Buchanan@tfcpembrokeshire.org  or Sue Denman
sue.denman@tfcpembrokeshire.org

mailto:Jessie.Buchanan@tfcpembrokeshire.org


Solva Defibrillator Locations

Please note Solva has 4 defibrillators at the following locations:

Upper Solva (to open the cabinets press ‘C’ and turn knob clockwise)
           1.  Solva Community Clubhouse                     2.  Solva Memorial Hall
Lower Solva (to open the cabinets release the clamps on the left-hand side)
           3.  Harbor Inn                                                     4.  Trinity Quay
Location information will also be available (before Easter) on a village map together with
what3words. 

Solva Community Council Meeting

A meeting of Solva Community Council (SCC) will be held on Wednesday 9th March 2022 


commencing at 6p.m. in Solva Community Clubhouse.
This is a multi-location meeting allowing community councillor’s and members of the
public to attend virtually or in person.

Members of the public wishing to attend should notify the Clerk to the Council in
advance. Agenda and minutes are available from the Clerk.

The agenda will also be available from our website.

Bruce Payne - Clerk to the Council       brucepayne241@gmail.com / 07890 987259

Local Government Election 2022
Local Government Elections will be held in Wales on Thursday 5th May 2022.
This will include elections to Pembrokeshire County Council and elections to Town and
Community Councils in Pembrokeshire. Elected councillors will serve a term of 5 years. 
Please visit the PCC website for information on candidate nomination papers and the
election timetable:
Local Government Election 2022 - Pembrokeshire County Council
You can find a link to the PCC website on the SCC website: www.solva.gov.wales 

Solva Community Council
Two informal sessions will be held ahead of the local elections in May for 
candidates to find out more about becoming a community councillor.
Sessions will be in Solva Community Clubhouse on:
•       Wednesday 23rd March from 10a.m. to midday.
•       Wednesday 30th March from 6p.m. to 8p.m.
A community councillor can play a vital part in representing the interests of the
community. They can take action to improve the quality of life for local people, young and
old, and improve their environment. Please do come along for a chat.

Parc y Capel Winners
January 1st Caenwen Davies - £50.00 (117) 2nd Jane Wilde - £40.00 (124) 3rd Penny

Williams - £20.00 (84) / February 1st Sam Probert - £50.00 (33) 2nd Rhian Perry-
£30.00 (10) 3rd Helen Nicolas - £20.00 (120) / Final Draw 1st Claire Davies - £50.00

(61) 2nd Eirlys John - £30.00 (20) 3rd Moira Johnson - £20.00 (107)
Would Parc y Capel supporters please cancel their annual standing order for the 100

club which is now closed.

mailto:brucepayne241@gmail.com
https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/elections-and-voting#Nominations
http://www.solva.gov.wales/


Câr-Y-Môr News
Here at Câr-Y-Môr, we have secured two grants totalling £398,000 for the set up of our
larger 3 hectare site!
The Decarbonisation and COVID Fund from Menter a Busnes and Welsh Government
granted Car Y Mor £98,000 for help in training, labour, marine contractors and many
other elements.
The European Maritime Fisheries and Aquaculture Fund also granted Câr-Y-Môr £300,000
for the setup of the commercial scale site based in Ramsey Sound. This funding will
contribute to farm infrastructure, shellfish and seaweed seed material, and an innovative
work barge.
This is a significant development in the timeline of Câr-Y-Môr, which was registered in
2019, but we are still open for member investment.
PLEASE SHARE WIDELY as Câr-Y-Môr still requires funding for the construction of St
David's Seafood House and educational space, as well as the creation of our Regenerative
Ocean Farm Training course. Both crucial to fulfil our societies goals, and to contribute to
combating our humanities multiple emergencies 
of health, climate and biodiversity.
We are still waiting for the results from our 
application about our larger, 3 hectare farm. 
Watch this space! If you have any questions 
or concerns, please email dan@carymor.wales. 
We have volunteering days coming up, on 
Thursday 3rd March, and Saturday 26th of March. 
Please see our Facebook page for more 
information, or email dan@carymor.wales 
if you'd be interested in coming!
Finally, if you have any leftover / old newspapers, and poly boxes, we are always in need
of them both for sending out orders! If you know where to source these, or have any left
over you wish to donate, please email admin@carymor.wales and we will collect!

Prendergast parking
Concerns have been raised to me as County Councillor in respect of traffic congestion in
Prendergast outside Ty Mawr. The worst scenario last summer was when an ambulance
failed to get to a sick resident due to bad parking. The problem appears to originate from
badly parked vehicles, almost certainly visitors to Solva, alongside the newly built stone
building. There is one spot by the square post outside Ty Mawr that if someone parks
opposite it will prevent anything other than the smallest car passing. 
The suggestion is that double yellow lines be requested outside the new stone building or
even a seasonal parking restriction. Solva Community Council and myself would like
feedback from residents as to how much of a problem this is perceived to be and what
they think is best to do, and whether they agree with further parking restrictions in that
area. Please can this be sent within the next 14 days to brucepayne241@gmail.com or
texted to myself on 07976 553912. Please include your name and contact details.
Many thanks, Mark Carter

mailto:brucepayne241@gmail.com


Community Land Trust
The Solva Community Land Trust is set to build 18 affordable homes for rent in the
Upper village. After years of wrangling over the paperwork, since PCC first gave the go-
ahead in December 2019, this project is now underway with soil investigation studies
taking place. The architect has already been appointed and soon the community will be
involved in shaping the proposals. Jamie King, a son of Solva, has led the briefing process
using his experience as a director in his own multi-national architectural practice. So the
CLT is a knowledgeable client who can get the best out of the design team in terms of
sustainable design whilst coming up with an aesthetically pleasing concept. Ateb the not-
for-profit housing association will manage the detail as our partners on the project. To
make sure that you have your say be a member of the CLGT, it only costs one pound.
Colin Reynolds is the membership secretary.

Charity Plant Sale
In aid of the churches of St David’s, Whitchurch and St Aidan’s, Solva 
Sunday 1st May 2022. The perfect opportunity to stock your garden for the 
summer, there will be a wide selection of plants to buy at great prices:
Annuals, perennials, vegetables, shrubs, fruit trees and more! 
Tea, refreshments and delicious homemade cakes / Garden books / Tombola/seed swap /
second hand gardenalia for sale / Children’s activities 
Location: Whitchurch House, Whitchurch, Solva, Pembrokeshire, SA62 6UD

Newgale Coastal Adaptations
Could you be impacted by the Newgale Coastal Adaptation? Do you have an interest in
the effects of climate change locally and how we adapt to them? 

This is your chance to get involved. 
 
The Newgale Coastal Adaptation encompasses all adaptation work at Newgale, including
the replacement road. Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum are supporting Pembrokeshire
County Council and Atkins to organise ‘Task and Finish Groups’ (TFGs) to help influence
decisions about Newgale – and we want your views on what is important. 
 
We are looking for people to join the six planned TFGs:
1.Active Travel and Coast Path  / 2.Infrastructure / 3.Business Resilience / 4.Beach Safety
and User Access / 5.Natural Environment / 6.Replacement Road 
 
TFGs will be small, focussed groups so that discussions and ideas can take place easily.
We would expect people who are most likely to be affected by the topic of the TFG to
want to be involved. Members of TFGs will need to think about the wishes and needs of
others, including those who are not part of the TFG.
 
The TFGs are likely to run from April onwards, with 3 x 2 hour sessions for each topic. It’s
likely that these sessions will take place online. For more information, and to apply to join
a TFG, see the Newgale Coastal Adaptation: www.newgalecoastaladaptation.co.uk
Alternatively, you can email newgale@atkinsglobal.com. 
Please apply by 10am on 1 March.

http://www.newgalecoastaladaptation.co.uk/
mailto:newgale@atkinsglobal.com


Withybush hospital open letter
Dear Eluned Morgan, I am writing to you on behalf of Solva Community Council in

relation to the rumoured plans to ‘downgrade’ Withybush hospital.
As a community we are concerned regarding the variety of rumours and speculation that

surround Withybush at this time and would like to seek some clarification as to the
position of Withybush at present and in the future. 

As you will be aware Solva is reliant on Withybush and benefits from having a hospital in
such close proximity particularly in times of emergency. We are concerned that any

‘downgrading’ would leave residents on the peninsular in a vulnerable position. With an
aging population, a thriving tourism industry boosting population numbers in the

summer and intermittent access issues at Newgale it is vital that some level of critical
care is maintained at Withybush.

The situation in Pembrokeshire is very febrile and Withybush has been at the centre of
speculation around its provision for a number of years. It is a highly emotive issue and
we as a community council are seeking clarification on this issue to be able to reassure

our local residents.
We are aware of a number of consultations that have already taken place around

healthcare provision in west Wales and would like to better understand what processes
have taken place so far and will take place prior to any final decision being made? Will

further consultation take place with the people of Pembrokeshire prior to any final
decision. What works are being done to enhance existing services at Withybush? What is

the long term vision for the provision of health and social care at Withybush and for
Pembrokeshire? The pandemic has shown us that location should not be a barrier to

accessing services in particular via digital methods, how is this layer of provision being
explored as a means for future health provision? What steps are being made to ensure

that any deficits in rural infrastructure will not disadvantage people in our communities.
In the past recruitment and retention of staff at Withybush have presented significant

challenges, what is being done to recruit and encourage staff to work here. Do you agree
that the provision of Accident and Emergency at Withybush is vital and must be

maintained to ensure that residents of our peninsular and rural Pembrokeshire have
access to these emergency services.

I thank you for taking the time to answer these questions and I look forward to sharing in
a productive dialogue with you. Support for health and well-being of our residents is

paramount to the members of our Council.
Thanks, Josh Phillips Chair Solva Community Council


Siop Solfach & Sgwrs/Solva Shop and Chat 
The siop is open between 2:00 - 4:00pm every fourth Sunday of the 
month. We also have a stall at the coffee morning every second
Thursday of the month. We have some lovely items for sale 
including, a porcelain doll, a mirror, a set of taps and duvet sets. 
If you are interested or looking for something specific,
contact Fran Barker. 07377059265 / fran34hn@gmail.com 



Solva Surgery
Appointments - The surgery continues to operate a full telephone triage service. If you
have a medical query and would like to speak to a Doctor or Nurse please telephone the
surgery on 01437 721306 
PLEASE WEAR A MASK -  Patients are still required to wear a mask when attending the
surgery, whether it’s for an appointment or to collect a prescription. 
Coronavirus symptoms - Please do not attend the surgery for an appointment if you
have any cold-like symptoms, including a temperature, a new continuous cough, a loss or
change to your sense of smell or taste. Or if you have been in contact with someone who
has had a positive PCR result or if a member of your household has tested positive for
COVID-19. This is not only to protect our workforce but to protect other patients.
Dispensary/Reception opening Hours – Our Dispensary and Reception Desk is closed
between the hours of 1pm and 2pm. Telephone lines will remain open. In an emergency
please telephone 01437 721306.
Prescription Collection – 2.00pm to 5.30pm, Monday to Friday. Please note that we
require at least 48 hours to process orders for repeat prescriptions, and we kindly ask
that patients re-order medication at least one week before they are due to run out.
Flu Vaccination – Are you a patient aged 50 years and older (age on 31/03/22) or aged
6months – 49 years in a clinical risk group (have a respiratory disease, heart disease,
kidney disease, liver disease, diabetes, morbid obesity) and yet to have your flu
vaccination, then please contact the surgery to arrange an appointment, we have limited
stock left.
Ear syringing – Unfortunately we no longer offer this service at the practice. The Local
Health Board are finalising plans to implement an Ear Syringing Service for all practices in
Pembrokeshire. However, due to the ongoing pandemic, lack of resources and staff
shortages, there has been a delay in doing this but hopefully the service will be up and
running in the next few weeks. In the meantime there are various establishments in
Pembrokeshire that provide this service privately. Please contact us and we would be
happy to give you a contact number.
Easter Opening Hours – Solva Surgery will be closed over the Easter Bank Holiday
including Friday 15th and Monday 18th April.
We really appreciate your understanding during these difficult times and would like to
thank you in advance for your co-operation.

Solva Clubhouse
The Clubhouse now has a new front door to enable easy access for all.
With its wide glazed leaf it’s a doddle for wheelchair users and pram
pushers. Here is Thelma Phillips, the very first user. This is just one of
many measures being taken to ensure that the clubhouse is green and
accessible.
Funding for the door was obtained through a Community Grant
facilitated by PAVS and the South Hook LNG terminal.



March Calendar

01/03 - Solva mini library / WI Pancake Coffee morning
02/03 - Luncheon Club
03/03 - Solva Cinema 'First Cow' / Câr-Y-Môr volunteering / Memorial hall coffee morning
06/03 - Guided meditation (via zoom) / Christian Meeting
07/03 - Chair Yoga / Walking for wellbeing 
08/03 - Solva mini library
09/03 - Luncheon Club / SCC Meeting
10/03 - Memorial hall coffee morning with Solva shop stall
13/03 - Guided meditation (via zoom)
14/03 - Chair Yoga / Walking for wellbeing
15/03 - Solva mini library
16/03 - Luncheon Club
17/03 - Memorial hall coffee morning
20/03 - Guided meditation (via zoom) / Christian meeting
21/03 - Chair Yoga / Walking for wellbeing
22/03 - Solva mini library
23/03 - Luncheon Club / Solva Community Council election meeting
24/03 - Memorial hall coffee morning 
25/03 - St Davids Festival of Ideas
26/03 - St Davids Festival of Ideas / Câr-Y-Môr volunteering
27/03 - Guided meditation (via zoom) / Solva shop/Siop Solfach
28/03 - Chair Yoga / Walking for wellbeing 
29/03 - Solva mini library
30/03 - Luncheon Club / Solva Community Council election meeting
31/03 - Memorial hall coffee morning 

Shalom House 
Respite Care  We are running two more, Monday to Friday, overnight respite care weeks
from 28th February – 4th March 2022 and from the 28th March – 1st April 2022. 
You can self-refer or go through a health professional. For referrals contact Donna on
01437 721 344 or donnahumphrey@shalomstdavids.org 
Fundraising If you have any ideas for fundraising or would like to be involved, please
get in contact. All donations are gratefully received via the website at
shalomstdavids.org
If you would like to support us by having one of our donation boxes in your shop, café or
local business please email samwilsoncroft@shalomstdavids.org or call 01437 721344 –
we can drop off and collect for you. 
Counselling We are also offering free counselling, it is an easy and straightforward
referral process, which can come from your GP, Nurse, any concerned party (with your
consent) or directly from you; info@shalomstdavids.org or call 01437 721344  
Shalom House Charity Shops To keep fully up to date with the shops please follow our
Facebook pages; Shalom House Charity Shop – St Davids and Shalom Charity Shop -
Fishguard. We are also looking for volunteers, for more details visit our website.  




